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New street, new traffic signal: Lights at Willow Creek Road intersection now in operation 
 
Willow Creek Road has opened to provide another way for people to get to and from the Maryland 
neighbourhood.  
 
The new route, between Jubilee Parkway and Arizona Drive, has a new traffic signal at Willow 
Creek and Jubilee Parkway and a four-way stop at Willow Creek and Arizona Drive. 
 
“A traffic light at this new intersection provides Maryland area residents with safer access,” says 
Drew Hadfield, the City’s director of operations. “Signs are up to remind drivers that the speed limit 
on Willow Creek Road is 50km/hr, and we would like to thank drivers for driving cautiously while we 
all adjust to this new street.” 
 
The new route, the traffic signal, and intersection improvements at Willow Creek Road and Jubilee 
Parkway were required by the Province and the City and fully paid for by the developer, Parkway 
Properties and Maryland Estates, as a condition of development.   
 
The traffic signal at Highway 19A and Maryland Road is currently under construction and is 
anticipated to be completed in October. This work is funded by City. Cost is $137,550. 
 
Please direct any questions about Willow Creek Road to the City’s transportation department by 
email to transportation@campbellriver.ca or call City Hall at 250-286-5700. 
 
Please direct any questions about Jubilee Parkway, and the new traffic signal, to the BC Ministry of 
Transportation and Infrastructure to Morganne Franssen at morganne.franssen@gov.bc.ca or call 
250-334-6979. 
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